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Partnership for Ealing

Children’s Trust Board
28th September 2010, 2:00-4:00 pm, Committee Room 2, Ealing Town Hall
MINUTES

Papers for this meeting are available from: 

www.ealing.gov.uk/services/council/lsp/meetings/change_for_children 

Contact Sarah Ewum, for more information: 

020 8825 7586, EwumS@ealing.gov.uk
	Attendance:

	Chair:

Cllr Patricia Walker  

Children’s Trust Board members:

[SP]

Sue Porter

Young Women’s Christian Association (YWCA)

[PP]

Phil Portwood

Non-Exec 

[RC]

Robert Creighton

Chief Executive, Ealing Primary Care Trust

[PW]

Paula Whittle

Principal Ealing, Hammersmith and West London College

[CC]

Carmel Cahill

Ealing Community Network, ECVS

[CB]

Charles Barnard

Head of Early Years, Childcare and Play

[MP]

Marcella Phelan

Assistant Director, Children & Families, LBE
Also attending:

[SE]

Sarah Ewum

Policy Support Officer, LBE

[EC]

Elaine Cunningham

Head of Youth and Connexions

[JF]

Judith Finlay

Director, Children and Families, LBE

[SF]

Steve Flynn

Action Community Forum

[DO]

Delia O’Rouke

LBE

[AR]

Andy Rowell

Met Police Ealing

[SJ]

Stephen James

NHS Ealing

[SS]

Steetal Sejpal

LBE Early Years

[BL]

Bridget Ledbury

WLMHT 

[RL]

Ray L

EHT on behalf of Cathy Garlick

[DW]

David Worlock

Independent Chair, Ealing Safeguarding Children Board
Apologies: 

[JL]

Jo Murfitt

Director of Strategy, Ealing PCT

[MU]

Mary Umrigar

Business Manager, Performance, LBE

[AC]

Ann Chapman

Non-Exec Director, WLMHT

[DA]

David Archibald

Executive Director, Children and Adults, LBE

[VC]

Victoria Cannizzaro

Policy Officer, LBE




	1. 
	Welcome, introductions and apologises
	Actions

	
	Apologies were accepted from Jo Murfitt, David Archibald, Ann Chapman, Mary Umrigar, Victoria Cannizzaro.


	

	2. 
	Minutes and Matters arising 

· Minutes from July 2010
	

	
	Minutes were agreed. There were no matters arising.


	

	3. 
	NHS White Paper


	

	
	SJ provided an update on changes to the White Paper. In particular he warned members that the White Paper did not provide clear guidelines for safeguarding children and their well being. 
	

	4.
	LAA Performance Update and Integrated Performance Management Work stream
	

	
	JF presented the LAA Provisional Year end 2009/10 Partnership report for the Children’s Trust. 

Achievements to note include:

· Young people not in education, employment or training (NEET) is reported as 4.86% for 2009/10, meeting the target of 5.8% with PRG worth £481K. Overall, the percentage of NEETs has reduced from 5.9% in 2007/08 to 4.86% in 2009/10.
· 3 year target met on proportion of young offenders who re-offend attracting full PRG of £740,663k.
· The confirmed final 2009/10 outturn for the Percentage of Looked after Children in Education, Employment and Training (BV 161) have exceeded the stretch target worth £74K.
· Government office for London (GoL) will allow the council to use teacher’s assessment data to demonstrate the achievement of all KS3 attainment stretch targets in relation to working class boys and black Caribbean boys, the exams, which has been scrapped in 2008. The council is in the process of gathering this information. The total PRG is worth £740,633K.
In terms of the statutory targets key achievements to note include:
· NI 45, Young Offenders in education, employment or training: exceeded target by 7% at 91.6%.

	

	5.
	Children’s Continuing Care
	

	
	MW presented the ‘Continuing Children’s Care’ paper.

The National Children’s Continuing Care Framework requires multi-agency input to meeting the needs of children eligible for continuing care using a holistic approach.  This local interpretation of the process provides clarity of how the agencies involved in providing care will work together to meet the needs of children, young people and their families.  
A multi disciplinary planning group will be tasked with implementing of the package of care while taking into consideration the wishes and expectations of the child or young person and their family. Their preferences should be considered alongside the benefits and risks of different types of provision available, which can include

· Direct payments for the social care element

· Sitting service

· Domestic help

· Family link

· Heller house

· Voluntary sector

· Spot purchased packages of care 

The framework specifies a time frame of 28 days or less from initiation the pathway to informing children, young people and their families of a decision.  This is acknowledged as a challenging time frame and that services may have to make special arrangements or have modified processes for continuing care cases to meet this schedule.

There is a financial risk to the NHS and Local authority associated with and increased number of children being identified as eligible for continuing care packages.

The board were asked to approve implementation of this process for a 6 month period. The local implementation will be reviewed by NHS Ealing and reported back to this board with suggestions for process modification if required. The board agreed on the recommendation.

JF also suggested that the local connection with children in care should be maintained.


	

	6.
	CYPP work plan 
	

	
	MF advised that under the New Coalitiommn government the Children’s Trust Board and CYPP will no longer be statuory obligation. She also added that an electronic version will be avaliable in the near future.

JF suggested that the document should be  collated as an action plan because it is a document that is used as a plan by many services.


	MF and JF to discuss further how to proceed with developing the document into an action plan.

	7.
	Review of Children’s Trust Board 


	

	
	Members agreed that they would discuss and review the future Children’s Trust Board arrangements in December meeting.


	

	8.
	Feedback from ESCB
	

	
	JF updated members with feedback from ESCB. In particular she commented on the positive achievements of the outcomes focused work.


	 

	9.
	Child Poverty Work stream Report 
	

	
	CB presented the Child Poverty Work stream Report.

In particular he outlined:

Child Poverty Needs Assessment
All responsible local authorities to prepare and publish an assessment of the needs of children living in poverty its area. Partner authorities must co-operate with the local authority in preparing a needs assessment. In addition, there are many statutory partners under the Child Poverty Act 2010 are required to co-operate with the local authority.

In June 2010, the Coalition government appointed Frank Field to lead a review on poverty and life chances.

Aims of the review:

· examine the case for reforms to poverty measures, in particular for the inclusion of non-financial elements

· generate a broader debate about the nature and extent of poverty in the UK

· explore how a child’s home environment affects their chances of being ready to take full advantage of their schooling.

· recommend potential action by government and other institutions to reduce poverty and enhance life chances for the least advantaged, consistent with the Government’s fiscal strategy.
It is acknowledged that the Child Poverty Needs Assessment will be taking place during a period in which significant decisions will be taken related to finance and social policies, which will have a direct impact on the way in which LAs shape and implement their strategy.

The development of the needs assessment and strategy will need to consider the implications of the public spending review on 20th October, the proposed changes to the benefit system, and the review on poverty and life chances, which is due to report its findings to the Prime Minister at the end of the year.

It will require the Local Authority to be ready to adapt and shape the emerging Child Poverty Strategy as conditions change.

It is essential that strong senior leadership drive the vision with all party support and understanding of the vision among all stakeholders and the public. This should include the active and meaningful participation of families living on low incomes, including children, community based organisations as well as cross sector involvement.

	 

	10.
	Generations Together


	

	
	MW presented the Generations Together Report.

To update the Board as to the progress being made in this project and the effective delivery model that is ensuring successful implementation. 

Our Key messages in this project are:

· Young people get an undeservedly bad press. They are disproportionately more likely than other age groups to volunteer. They are creative, technologically savvy, and environmentally aware. While only a small minority engage in youth crime or anti-social behaviour, perceptions of youth anti-social behaviour remain high, and a key public concern. 

· More opportunities for younger and older people to interact will help break down barriers and dispel negative stereotypes.

· Intergenerational activity can promote health and well-being, improve self-esteem and reduce isolation, helping people of different ages and backgrounds feel like they are part of the same community, appreciate their similarities, and respect their differences. 

This project concentrates on Acton given the strong community infrastructure that has been developed by ACF in the area. Essential to delivery are 33 voluntary and community groups working under its umbrella. The activities that young and older people are participating in together centre around the following main themes:

· IT and Media

· Culture and Leisure    

· Safety 

· Health


	

	11.
	AOB


	

	
	JF suggested that the timing of future meetings is changed to 3.30pm to 5.30pm, to include the introduction of the Young People.


	


